May 2020
Dear Parents/Carers
We hope this newsletter finds you all safe and well. It is lovely to be able to stay in touch albeit through our newsletter, although the Google classroom does allow us some communication with our pupils, who we are really missing. 
We are delighted with the engagement of many pupils within the classroom and many are maintaining the high standards they set for themselves at school. This is very encouraging for us every day. We know these are challenging times and are grateful that the children have embraced online learning. This will help them in preparation for the academy, as much of their work set will be submitted through the computer. We are very aware that for some children the completion of all jobs is simply not possible and please only do what you can do. This is not meant to be stressful in what is already a tough time. However, we would encourage them not to choose the same tasks all the time and to stretch themselves to perhaps undertake the writing/ comprehension, even if they would rather just do the maths or vice versa. Some children are possibly not always certain how to hand in work. After you have viewed and done assignment, click in the box at the top right beside share, which says turn in. A box will then appear with the words hand in within it. Click on that and we receive the completed task.
Every day there is a maths task, a language task – including French once a week and another task. We have tried to maintain a similar timetable to school. There are of course many other ways to support your child’s learning and you can refer to the Glow school closure newsletter for other ideas. Mrs Gill has created a reference on the school website where there is a parent tab. If you click on this there are the school closure newsletters from classes and some other ideas too. You can also refer to the class diary where there are many ideas at the front, including all the times tables for which there is never enough practise or the Dolch list of the 220 words that make up 50-75% of all ordinary reading matter. It also contains the language and maths targets for P6 and P7 and all the book detective tasks. Our pupils can all access getEpic during school hours and it has a vast range of novels, factual books, comics and audio books. Please encourage your child to keep reading and even set them a book detective task when they have completed their book.
Our topic this term is India with a focus on Extreme Weather. For PE, Joe Wicks comes highly recommended and we know many of you have been joining him and also getting your daily exercise on bikes, scooters, family walks, family football or rugby practise and lots of other ways we are sure.
Finally, please encourage your child to join us in the classroom and hopefully we will be able to welcome you all back to Room 3, in the not too distant future. Please stay safe and we hope you all stay well.
Our Best Wishes
Mrs Dawson and Mrs Sayer
